SINGAPORE

POLO
CLUB

Extaklliehad in 1TEOG

1 November 2021

Dear Members,

The Atoms polo academy has exceeded our expectations with a total of 245 Atoms and polo
is forecasted to end the year with a strong financial performance. In line with the Club’s
objectives to be the best city center polo club and Atoms being the best polo academy in the
world, there is a need to raise the bar further as we work towards our objectives.

The Polo Captain’s “Polo-2022 and beyond” vision in essence, will raise the level of the sport
all round with the introduction of polo high-goal tournament seasons over spring and fall.
Members and polo players will enjoy better polo at all levels from 2 to 10 goals for three (3)
months each for the spring and fall seasons.

The Club will need to purchase an additional 9 polo ponies to support this initiative. Polo
players will also be given the opportunity to take part by having more of their own polo ponies
to mount higher goal polo professionals to form teams to make it an exciting and happening
polo season.

With polo in a good financial position, the purchase of the 9 polo ponies which cost a total of
$405,000.00, will add value and raise the level of the game at the Club. The high-goal
tournament season is scheduled to start in March 2022 and your support is needed to ensure
that the additional 9 polo ponies arrived on time for the polo season.

Do attend the coming EGM where our Polo Captain will share the Polo — 2022 and Beyond
vision with you.

Thank you.
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